
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

10 Eagle Street 
Brisbane QLD 4122  

T 07 3347 3100 

 26 April 2017 

Mr John Pierce 
Chairman 
Australian Energy Market Commission 
PO Box A2449 
SYDNEY SOUTH NSW 1235 

 

 

 

Dear Mr Pierce 

Rule Change Request – Classification of Loads as Ancillary Service Loads 
The Australian Energy Market Operator (AEMO) requests the Australian Energy Market 
Commission (AEMC) consider making a rule change under section 91 of the National 
Electricity Law. 

AEMO submits this rule change proposal should be treated as non-controversial under 
section 96 of the National Electricity Law. 

The rule change proposal is attached. In summary, AEMO proposes to expand the coverage 
of loads eligible to provide market ancillary services to include loads that are not market 
loads. The rule also proposes some minor clarifications to the relationship between loads 
and services in Chapter 2. 

AEMO considers this rule change is required to fully implement the AEMC’s policy intent in 
the National Electricity Amendment (Demand Response Mechanism and Ancillary Services 
Unbundling) Rule 2016 No.10, which commences on 1 July 2017. Accordingly, AEMO 
requests this proposed rule be finalised by the same date, in order to avoid the need for 
transitional arrangements. 

Any queries concerning this rule change proposal should be directed to Brian Nelson on 
02 9239 9132 or brian.nelson@aemo.com.au. 

AEMO respectfully requests the AEMC give consideration to making this rule as proposed. 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Peter Geers 
Executive General Manager Markets 
 
Attachments: Rule Change Proposal 






















